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March 2014  
Volume 5,  Issue 11  

Board Meeting  

March 18th - 10am at  

Nancy Bloyerôs home. 

Members who wish to attend 
should contact Nancy to re-

serve a seat. 949-369-7423 

dbgogolf@cox.net 

 MEETING   TUESDAY, March 11, 2014  

San Clemente Presbyterian Church, 119 N Ave De La Estrella,  

San Clemente, CA 92672  

9:30 amð10:00 am  Sign -in & Visiting Time     10:00 am Program  
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Apr 8  - Sandy Klop - www.americanjane.com                                                                                                
The American Jane Story in Fabric 

May 13 -   Presidentôs Quilt and Meet the Board   

Jun 10 -    Pat Speth   www.patspeth.com 

FUTURE PROGRAMS 

 

Karen is an internationally known quilter, teacher, author 
and designer who has been nominated by students for 
ñQuilt Teacher of the Yearò in 1995, 2000 and 2005.  
Teaching since 1989, she is in high demand as a teacher 
who encourages her students, makes learning fun and 
makes the complex easy to understand! 

Karen is fascinated with optical illusions and quilts; this is 
the subject of many of her workshops.  She is the author 
of 6 books, among them, ñOptical Illusions for Quiltersò, 
and ñCombing Through Your Scrapsò.  Her newest book 
is ñCeltic Patchwork Illusionsò.  She began designing fab-
rics in 2001 and is now designing fabrics for Troy Corpo-
rationôs Riverwoods Collection.  She is known for her in-
novative fabric designs.  Her fabric lines can be seen at http//www.troy-corp.com 

Karen lives in the rolling hills of middle Tennessee with her husband, Rick and 
two cute Shih Tzus, Cocoa and Benji.  www.karencombs.com 

Karen Combs - Optical Illusions 

FRIENDSHIP GROUP SOCIAL: SAVE THE DATE  
If you are interested being in a Friendship Group, please join us on Friday, March 
21st  at El Torito Restaurant at the Dana Point Harbor. We will meet at 11:30 AM for 

lunch and time to get acquainted.   
 
It doesn't matter if you are a new member or not; anyone wanting to form a group is 

welcome. It's so nice to have quilting friends to attend a quilt show, go to lunch, see 
a movie, or visit a quilt shop. Come let us know what you're interested in. 
Joann Bishop bishop370@aol.com  Susie Russell susanrussell2665@gmail.com 

http://www.patspeth.com/
http://www.karencombs.com/
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PRESIDENTôS CORNER    Vickie Janis  2010vickie@gmail.com  949-842-6089 

. 

 

 

Lunch Reservations at Carbonaraôs  
                                                           Hiroko Moriwaki, hirokomoriwaki@cox.net  Sumi Maruyama, sumimaru@cox.net 

MAKE IT EASIER FOR US TO KNOW YOU - WEAR YOUR NAMETAG AT EVERY MEETING  

  

Thank you, Surfside!   When there is a bump in the road I can always count on 
you ladies to pick up the slack! Cathy Van Bruggen, our scheduled speaker for 
the February meeting, was ill and couldnôt join us. Thank you, Linda Ambrosini for 
bringing us the delightful Linda Rigdon, Wendy McCalley, and the UFO group. It 
was a wonderful meeting, inspiring us to clean out our closets and finish those 
quilts that have been lying around for years! Sometimes we have difficulties, 
questions, fabric shortages, time shortages and so on. The UFO ladies have so 
much fun meeting once a month and encourage each other to ñget óer done!ò If, at 
the end of your UFO quilt, you donôt like the finished project, donate it to Philan-
thropy. There are SO many people that would love to have a quilt to warm their 

hearts. 

 I received an email today from a friend with the following link. The short video 
made me think of all of you who are so generous with your time and money in our 

efforts to help others.  http://www.youtube.com/embed/kLMbePMdNOY 

March is upon us; Karen Combs is joining us from Tennessee with her Optical Illusions.  She is from  cold 
country and hopefully we can show Karen some Southern California sunshine!  Be sure to wear GREEN to 

celebrate St. Patrickôs Day.  March birthday ladies will bring some amazing treats for us to share.   
See you on the 11th! 

Vickie Janis, President 

Mary is answering our requests for Short Ribs and Chocolate 
Mousse!    

Salad   ~   Short Ribs ~  Vegetables  ~   Bread & Butter  
Beverage 

Chocolate Mousse for Dessert 
 

$15.00 including Tax and Gratuity 
.   

           Remember that the deadline for making or cancelling your 
reservation is Sunday, March 9th. 

You are responsible for your reservation. Hiroko Moriwaki Sumi Maruyama 

NAMETAG ENCOURAGEMENT:  To entice everyone to wear their HANDMADE nametag to tell us 

who is who, there will be drawings with fat quarter rewards at each meeting.  Just put your name in the ñpotò 
If you are wearing your nametag.  

mailto:hirokomoriwaki@cox.net
mailto:sumimaru@cox.net
http://www.youtube.com/embed/kLMbePMdNOY
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This Slate of Officers is being presented thanks to the Nominating Committee composed of Maggie Bell, Jan Hirth, 

Vickie Janis, Nancy Ota and Barbara Seidel. Additional nominations may be made from the floor at the March meeting 

providing that prior written consent of the nominee has been obtained. Voting will be at the April meeting.  

President: Linda Ambrosini  - Linda began sewing at a young age and this creative outlet turned into quilting when 

the children didnôt want any more home sewn clothing.  Linda joined BCQG and enjoyed the support and friendship of 

other quilters and then worked at Leahôs, increasing her support network of friends and encouraging her addiction to 

fabric. Cecile Rogers invited Linda to SQG and she has enjoyed sharing friendship and fabric, two things one can never 

have enough of. She was 1st VP in charge of programs last year. 

1st VP Programs: Odette Osantowski - Sewing at a young age was part of Odetteôs life on the farm.  Her grandmoth-

ers and mother were sewers, but not quilters. So when she retired in 2001, she wanted to learn to quilt. She bought a 

sampler block book and followed the directions-----boy, did she do everything wrong.  Then she met Sherry Muetzel 

who invited her to a quilt show and the love of quilting began.  As a member of BCQG and a charter member of SQG 

she enjoys being creative, making her own designs, sharing with fellow quilters, and attending workshops. She was 

BOM Chairman 2013-14 and wrote patterns for Wounded Warriors.  Odette is married with 4 grown children and 4 

grandchildren.  Her hobbies include running, hiking, biking, gardening, and traveling with her husband. 

 
2nd VP Membership: Katy Lillie - Katy learned to sew at her grandmotherôs knee; ultimately making clothes in high 
school and the bassinet set for her daughter, Sarah. While she was watching Georgia Bonesteel on PBS she was bitten 
by the quilting bug.  Some 15 years ago she went to BCQG for the first time and joined that night. She is a charter 
member of SQG and served as Sunshine and Shadows for one year and Welcoming for two years. She is also part of 
the UFO group as she has too many unfinished projects to count. 
 
3rd VP Facilities: Betty Collins - Betty was a pediatric nurse and avid cross stitcher, but was hooked when a friend 
introduced her to quilting in 1989. Her favorite quilts are appliqué quilts; she has made several McKenna Ryan patterns 
and displayed one in the San Diego Show in 2012. She also loves embroidery, especially redwork, and African folk-art.  
Married 40 years, she and husband Jim have three children and three grandchildren. Betty has chaired Publicity/
Sponsors and was the Facilities VP for this past year. 
 
Secretary: Connie Veldkamp - Connie wants to become more involved in SQG and will keep minutes for the general 

and board meetings. Her family, including two grandchildren, all live nearby in San Clemente. Connie has been very 
active in the San Clemente Presbyterian Church, our host venue, for over 40 years and has provided part time help to 
several missionaries. She enjoys sewing, knitting, bridge, playing piano and walking her two little terriers several times 

a day. She served as SQG Secretary last year. 

Treasurer: Ruth Johnson ï As a child, sleeping under a four-patch quilt made from fabric traded  among her motherôs 
friends was Ruthôs introduction to quilts and quilting. In high school, Ruth made her first scrap quilt. Recently moved 
from Kansas and the two guilds she belonged to, Ruth served as librarian, news editor, and evening membership chair. 

Enthusiastic Ruth loved working as our Membership Chair the last two years. 

 

Presenting the Slate of Officers for 2014ð2015     Jan Hirth janhirth@cox.net 

    Linda  Odette      Katy  Betty    Connie        Ruth 
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  WORKSHOPS Monica Shafer  immshafer@yahoo.com    Julie Vlahos  juliev10@cox.net 

March - Karen Combs - Patchwork  Illusions  

Wednesday, Mar 12, 9:30 am -  3:30 pm,   $35  

Faith Lutheran Church, 34381 Calle Portola, Capistrano Beach  

 SPACES ARE AVAILABLE IN THIS WORKSHOP  

On March 12th Karen Combs  will be teaching her Patchwork Illusions technique.  She has developed a 
quick and easy way to make quilts with a 3-D look.  For examples of Karenôs workshop, go to http://

www.karencombs.com/gallery.htm. 

ñTriple Crown Quiltò is the April 9th workshop by Sandy Klop  of American Jane    Sandy has already sent 

some patterns, so if you sign up for the workshop you can buy the pattern at the same time.  This quilt calls 
for a jelly roll, or (34) 2 İò strips, background fabric and her templates.  She will be selling them at guild the 

day before, or they can be ordered at her website:  www.americanjane.com.   

Usually we donôt have a workshop in May because we present the Presidentôs Quilt that month, but this year 
weôre going to have a special member-directed workshop. On May 15th Jan Hirth will teach her Surfside 
Logo Quilt.   This is the quilt members want on their sewing room wall, so if you havenôt made one, hereôs 
your chance!  Plus, the workshop fee is a special price of $10. 

April - Sandy Klop Triple Crown Quilt  

Wed, April 9, 9:30 am -  3:30 pm,  $35  

Faith Lutheran Church,  

34381 Calle Portola, Capistrano Beach  

 

   HOSPITALITY     Marjie Butterworth  marjieb@cox.net    

Marjie Butterworth 

Is everyone born in March a Leprechaun?   
Hopefully you will call on your magic skills and provide goodies  
for our morning coffee.  
Let me know if your birthday is this month and you will 
NOT be able to bring a treat to share. 

 

mailto:immshafer@yahoo.com
mailto:juliev10@cox.net
http://www.karencombs.com/gallery.htm
http://www.karencombs.com/gallery.htm
http://www.americanjane.com
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PRESIDENTôS QUILT for VICKIE JANIS  Jan Hirth janhirth@cox.net  949-363-0533 

Letôs give Vickie a beautiful thank you! 

Deadline for blocks is the March 11 meeting  

The sea is coming alive! Have you done your part? There is still 
time to get your block done for Vickieôs quilt. This is your way to 
thank Vickie for all the hours of planning and running the meet-
ings for Surfside Quilters Guild.     
                   Here are the general instructions: 

 
Theme: Under the Sea : fish and sea life of all kinds such as sea grass and seaweed, shells, scuba diver,  
submarine, coral, bubbles, shipwreck, sunken treasures. Vickie likes a cartoony look. 
Color: Sea blues for the background, greens, bright colors. Vickie loves the Freddy Moran style. 
Size:    Turn-in block should be 5.5 x 5.5. Let us trim it for you. Larger is better.  
Signing: Please sign your block, but not in the seam allowance. Weôll have permanent pens available for 
your autograph. 
Pattern:  You may use your own pattern or use one of the patterns provided. 

If you are not able to attend the March meeting, mail it to me at 24042 Hillhurst, Laguna Niguel, CA 92677. 
PLEASE make sure it arrives by March 11 as I will be trimming the blocks the next day. The design and sew-
ing committee will be assembling the quilt on March 14.  
Quilt bees will be held in April. Sign-ups start at the March meeting. The quilt is put on a large frame and we 
visit, chat and get to know other members of our guild as we hand quilt. 

 
Quilting bees : April 3-5: Maggie Bellôs clubhouse in Dana Point; April 10-12 at Phyllis Parenteôs in Laguna 

Niguel; April 14-16 at Nancy Bloyerôs in San Clemente; April 17-19 at Joan Orrisôs in Dana Point; April 21-23 
at Sheri Hillôs in San Clemente and April 24-26 at Margaret Arnoldôs in Aliso Viejo. Sign ups will be at the 
March meeting or you can email Jan with a date and time that you would like to hand quilt. Remember, you 
donôt even have to know how to hand quilt. Weôll teach you!.......Jan 

  

 
















